Mrs. Carl Olander 619 North Batten Wichita, Kansas

Dear Eileen,

I have your recent letter of January 25 and am always very glad to hear from you. I don't have to tell you because I am sure you know I have always been very fond of you and that darling little boy, and Carl also comes in under the wire. I should like to see the boy because I'm sure he has grown a lot since I last saw him. The little chap is coming along fine with his weight of 27 pounds and practically three feet tall. I can hardly visualize him as being that large. When he was last at our house, he seemed to enjoy walking around and simply looking at everything within his vision.

How is Carl himself? Has he taken on any meat or is he still the slender chap that you married? I know you are a good cook, so it's his fault if he doesn't take on some weight.

Mrs. Scott, my housekeeper, has practically completed housecleaning with the aid of a colored woman, so the house is now in tip top shape, and we shall be glad to have you come and muss up some of the rooms. Dolph Jr.'s wedding is to take place on the 7th of February at Rochester, Minnesota, and I am planning to go and wear my glad rags.

I am glad that you get to see your parents fairly often.
Love to you and yours from,

Grandad